

SHARPS COPSE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mr M. Elsen - BEd (Hons) - NPQH

Prospect Lane, HAVANT, Hants, PO9 5PE Telephone: 023 92484545

e-mail: <u>adminoffice@sharpscopse.hants.sch.uk</u> website: <u>www.sharpscopseprimary.co.uk</u>

Our ref: SCPN Food Allergies

3rd September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers

As we start a new academic year, I am writing to let you know that we currently have children attending this school who have food allergies and in particular allergies to **nuts**, **strawberries** and **kiwi fruit**.

As you are aware, these allergies can be potentially fatal if not attended to and treated as soon as possible and we in school regard this with the highest priority.

Key and additional staff who support these children are trained to instantly respond to any harm to the children if they encounter or are at risk from any foods that they are allergic to, with all other staff at the school being made aware of the child's identity and condition. Children in the child's class are also made aware of the potential danger to the child and are asked to tell a member of staff if they have concerns.

In view of this, as a school we'll endeavour to ensure that children with nut allergies, or indeed with any other food allergies, are fully supported by not knowingly introducing these products into our school life to minimise risks to the children. We ask that you join us by supporting us in these actions to help us to keep our children and families safe by not sending your child to school with packed lunches, snacks, or giving before or after school snacks containing **nuts eg**, **peanut butter**, **nutella etc**, or **kiwi fruit and strawberries**.

All the children have been informed about this action in a recent assembly, and are also aware of the potential dangers to children and families in our school who have food allergies.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you need further information about the content of this letter, where I'll be more than happy to answer any concerns or queries you may have.

Thank you for your continued support, co-operation and understanding.

Yours sincerely

Mike Elsen Headteacher









